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Mission:
Peace House Community (PHC) nourishes its members’ 
bodies and souls by providing a safe space for 
economically marginalized women and men. PHC enriches 
the lives of its members, volunteers and students by 
offering a place to belong for everyone who comes through 
its doors.

FALL 2022
NEWSLETTER

As part of a broader reorganization of PHC, we are pleased to 
announce that Rick Mantley has been hired as our new Program 
Director. Before you get too upset, rest assured we have not 
lost Marti Maltby! He has been promoted to Executive Director, 
and in this new role will be able to spend more time working on 
strategic planning, creating partnerships with other agencies, 
and securing the resources PHC needs to meet its community’s 
needs. 

Rick comes to us with a wealth of experience in organizations 
serving the homeless and other underserved populations. Most 
recently, he worked with the Union Gospel Mission. He has also 
served with Take Action Minnesota, Simpson Housing and the 
Dorothy Day Center in Saint Paul. 

Rick spoke about the differences between his other jobs and 
PHC in terms of rules and regulations. PHC feels much more 
tolerant and less restrictive, he explains. His years of experience 
have taught him that the key to making people feel welcome 
and keeping them in the community is to listen to them first, 
and to take their concerns seriously.

Rick has only been with PHC for a couple weeks, but his 
initial impressions are positive. He likes the stability and sense 

of community shared by community members and volunteers. He said it is apparent that people view 
Peace House Community as more than just a drop-in center. He also appreciates the group conversation/
meditation, which he says gives the community members a voice to share their thoughts and experiences. 
It’s a part of the daily routine at PHC that keeps it welcoming and unique.  

Please join us in welcoming Rick to Peace House Community’s family.

Peace House Community
1816 Portland Avenue S.
Minneapolis, MN 55404
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Conversion/Upgrade to new ERP System - Epicor 10.2 

 
As you may have heard, Chandler is embarking on a very important business improvement initiative in 2019 that is expected 
to be implemented over the next year or so.  We will be upgrading or converting our Enterprise Resource Planning systems, 
often referred to as an ERP system, to a single system across all sites.  Our ERP system is the software we use to run our 
business, it is the “brain” of our business and allows us to do things like order raw materials, schedule production, ship 
product, invoice customers and perform critical accounting transactions.  
 
Today, we use two different systems, one called Job Boss, which is used at our Montevideo, Long Prairie, Bethel and 
Chihuahua divisions.  In Minneapolis we use a system called Vantage, which is an Epicor product.  Over the next year we will 
be converting to, and in the case of Minneapolis, upgrading to, one common ERP Platform called Epicor 10.2 (E10).  Epicor 
software was chosen because it is a more capable product that addresses some of the limitations of Job Boss.  Epicor E10 
will provide us with increased functionality and many new features. Using one system with common data (i.e. customers, 
suppliers & raw material part numbers) and transactions will allow internal business processes to be standardized and 
communication between sites to flow more effectively.  Minneapolis will be the first location to begin using E10 via an upgrade 
to their current system. Once the upgrade is complete and stable, we will begin to focus on converting the balance of sites to 
Epicor 10 to improve and streamline our business processes.   
 
To help lead this project, we’ve engaged Epicor experts from Larson Solutions, an outside consulting firm.  They will be joined 
by Chandler subject matter experts from various functions and supported by Chris Moore and John Sorgert who are both in 
new roles. Chris Moore joined the ERP Upgrade and Conversion team as Project Manager.  Chris will be working with me and 
Larson Solutions to ensure a successful upgrade in Minneapolis and conversion of our Job Boss sites to Epicor 10.  Chris has 
a deep understanding of the ERP system as well as our internal business processes.  Chris will be supported by John Sorgert, 
in a role that focuses on Job Boss database management and Epicor report and dashboard/query writing.  John has been 
administering the Job Boss system for a number of years and has recently led an upgrade to the newest version of the 
software. We are fortunate to have John and Chris on the team. 
 
This is a significant project and will take the patience, understanding and support from all employees as we go through this 
upgrade/conversion process. Though aggressive, our goal is to be up and running by Q1 of 2020 or sooner. 

What’s Cookin’?  Do you have a recipe that you want featured in our next edition? Send a copy of the recipe and your 
name to hr@chandlerindustries.com! Be sure to include where the recipe originated and what you like about it. 

 

 
 

Pat O’Neill, CFO, 
and Chris Moore, 
Project Manager  

 
Directions: 

• Start out by preheating your oven to 400 degrees F. 
Place your empty cast iron pan in the preheated 
oven for 10 minutes.  

• Remove the pan from the oven. Don’t forget to use 
oven mitts as the pan will be very hot.  

• Add oil and chocolate chips to the pan and mix well. 
The chocolate chips should begin to soften and 
melt.  

• Add marshmallows on top of softened chocolate 
chips and place back in the oven for 5-7 minutes or 
until golden brown.  

• Serve with graham crackers on the side. Enjoy! 

S’mores Dip 

 Ingredients: 
• 2 cups chocolate chips 
• 2-3 cups marshmallows 
• 1 box Graham Crackers 
• 2 tbsp vegetable or coconut oil 

 
*Also needed: Cast Iron Pan 

Recipe from Pinterest 
Recommended by Hannah Frey– HR Assistant (Minneapolis) 
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Introducing Rick Mantley   

PHC HAPPENINGS
End-of-summer barbecue
It was a brisk but sunny day on September 28 for the end-of-summer 
barbeque. Earl grilled hamburgers and hot dogs, and volunteers brought 
salads, chips, watermelon, cake, and of course blue jello. The nice 
jazz music in the background helped set the tone for a very pleasant 
afternoon.  We had a big turnout and people enjoyed being able to go 
back for seconds, and sometimes thirds

Seminarians
In June and July, PHC hosted four students from St. Paul Seminary for 
three days a week. Phil, Nick, Brent and Luis were part of a pastoral 
care course. They spent time interacting with and sharing stories with 
community members and volunteers. It was a meaningful experience for 
them, as well as for our community. 

We need some help! 
Are you looking for another way to help the PHC community members?  
We are in desperate need of hygiene products (travel-size soap, 
shampoo, toothbrushes and toothpaste, etc.), socks and underwear.  
Join with your neighbors, friends or fellow parishioners and collect these 
essential items. Email us at contact@peacehousecommunity.org to 
arrange for a time to drop the supplies off at PHC or possibly have them 
picked up. The community thanks you for your generosity!



A very dear 
supporter of 
PHC passed 
away suddenly 
in September. 
Carla 
Kjellbergh was 
extraordinarily 
generous at 
Christmas when 
she donated 
hundreds of 
MTC bus cards 
to the PHC. She 

offered her beautiful home for our fundraisers 
and introduced many of her political friends to 
PHC. She will be deeply missed by us and all of 
the world.

Curt Davis was an 
important part of PHC for 
many years. The story goes 
that he sat in the corner 
by the front door for many 
years. One day he said 
to Sister Rose, “Nobody 
does anything around 
here. Someone should do 
something.” Rose said, 
“You are somebody.” and 
he stepped up and started 
taking charge. Thus began 
the era of Curt helping 

keep order at Peace House. He made everyone 
feel welcome, but also let them know when they 
needed to settle down or head out. He stayed until 
ALS forced him to retire. He is dearly missed.

In September, PHC lost a longtime community 
member and friend, Frank Four Bear. Frank 
was a colorful character, well known for the 
cardboard signs he created to help him raise 
money while panhandling. We held a memorial 
service for him on September 16 at PHC. 
Friends, community members, volunteers and 
staff spoke about Frank with touching, deep-
felt, and often funny memories. As a tribute, 
many people created signs saying farewell to 
Frank and offering prayers for him. 
RIP Frank Four Bear
 

IN MEMORIAM
Peace House Community values our donors, and we consider you to be 
just as much a part of our community as everyone else. You join with the 
staff and volunteers in creating a safe space for our community members 
who seek fellowship and belonging at our building. We know that you 

have many options for how to use your resources, and that we are privileged to benefit from the 
generosity you show to PHC. You want to make a difference with your money, to make the world a 
better place, and to have an impact for good in society. By supporting PHC, you are saying that you 
trust us to use your money well to accomplish your goals.

With that in mind, I am excited to announce that two of our supporters have set up not one but 
TWO donor challenges for the last months of 2022. If we meet these challenges, we will be able to 
increase the impact your support creates.

The first challenge will give $5,000 to PHC if 200 donors sign up for automatic monthly donations 
before December 31. The amount of the monthly donation does not matter for this challenge; 
signing up is the only thing that matters. Even donating $5 a month will move us towards our goal. 
You can also ask your friends to join us so that we can win this challenge.

Having said that, the second challenge will give PHC another $5,000 if the average monthly gift 
at the end of 2022 is at least $10.  For $120 a year, you can help PHC secure $10,00 through both 
challenges.

The donors behind these challenges want to join you in making PHC as effective as possible in 
meeting the community’s needs. If we meet both challenges. PHC will have at least $24,000 of 
guaranteed income each month. Such a steady stream of income will make it so much easier for 
PHC to budget properly and ensure that we can be there for all of the community’s needs.

If you want to help us meet these challenges, please sign up through our website’s Donate page, or 
contact me at 612-870-7263 or marti@peacehousecommunity.org for help setting up the payments. 
If you already donate once or twice a year, please consider splitting your donation into monthly 
amounts, or even adding monthly donations to your regular donation, to make sure your money 
blesses as many people as possible.

Once again, thank-you for your support. Nothing we have done or will 
do is possible without you.

DIRECTOR’S CORNER

Finances from January 1 through September 30

As usual, this is the time of year we start worrying about whether we 
will end the year with enough income to cover all of our expenses. 
This year is a little more stressful than usual, as we have added a 
new staff position, which has added noticeably to our costs. And as 
mentioned in the Director’s Corner, our normal operating costs have 
increased as well. The following graphs will give you some idea of 
how we are doing on our revenue and expenses. While the graphs 
paint a bleak picture, we are confident that we can end the year with 
a balanced budget, especially if we can win the donor challenges 
mentioned in the Director’s Corner. 

If you want more detailed information on our finances, please 
contact Marti Maltby at marti@peacehousecommunity.org.

We are thrilled to announce that these generous donors have joined with us to serve our community 
and further our mission. 

Peace House Community was named a fall recipient of a $15,000 grant from the 
Richard M. Schultze Family Foundation.  

Open Your Heart Foundation approved our request to purchase a badly 
needed new freezer and food prep table. 

Bread of Life Ministry is now delivering food to us every week. This will greatly help us with offering 
the community more food variety, fresh produce and hand foods that they can take with them.  
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